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Fall has definitely arrived in my yard. The Ash trees have covered my whole 

property with brown leaves. I love leaf shapes, colors and crisp autumn air. As 

soon as we have our first frost, the trees down my street turn beautiful reds, 

vibrant yellows and all shades of brown and green. I love to sit in the afternoon 

looking out the front window at the fall colors.  

Septembers’ class was leaf blocks, taught by Sondra Von Berg. The vibrant colors 

of the batiks, and a new technique, made a fabulous new sewing adventure for 

those who participated. I made a table runner size batch of blocks. I will quilt it and 

try to remember to bring to the meeting to show you. 

Are you creating something special for the holidays or for Winter.  Something cozy 

warm. I hear “they” are expecting to get record snow fall in the sierras. Ok 

drought, let’s be done.  

Remember to count our many blessings. I see news reports about places like Allepo, and I can’t think how absolutely 

horrible the lives are, of those families that live there and in other war torn countries. The struggles of all those 

displaced from earthquakes and disasters throughout our world. Think peacefully, be generous, in heart with those who 

are in our lives. And remember how very blessed our lives are. It’s the season to be thankful. 

Krista Lopez, President NVQ 

ANNOUNCEMENT 

JANUARY 13 TO 16, 2017 

Walker Creek Ranch Retreat 

For those attending, please make 30, 6 ½ squares for the friendship block. Your choice of pattern. 

Please bring to the October meeting, two ½ yards of child or baby fabric for the race.  I will need those soon so 

I will have time to cut.  Any questions, please call Marsha Linstad, her number is in the roster. 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

October 1   Mary Poeck                                         October 23    Venita Bush 

October 2   Barbara Boyd                                      October 23     Katie Bowers 

October 6   Kathy Burgle                                       October 26     Carol Harrison 

October 7   Laura Lee Fritz                                                           Anna MacCallen 

October 12  Susan Katz                                                                 Jamie Taylor-Priess 

October 13  Anni Donahue                                     October 27     Pat Hampel 

http://www.napavalleyquilters/


Meeting Minutes September 10, 2016 

President Krista Lopez called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 

10:04AM.   

Anna MacCallen announced 85 members present, 5 visitors and welcome new 

member Judith Gilbert. Three of the visitors came as a result of seeing us at the fair! 

MINUTES:  A motion to approve the minutes from August was made by Nikki Feil and 

2nd by Jamie McClenaghan. 

BOM:  Marsha Linstad announced 40 blocks turned in. Winners:  Joanne Dalton & Ann 

Feil.  Fat Quarter won by Judy Cochran and Jennifer Feil.  The October BOM is 

Jumbles using brights and black.  October Fat Quarter is Fall Harvest. 

 TREASURER:  Beginning Balance = $14,765.63, INCOME=2,348.28, EXPENSES= 

(846.94), ENDING BALANCE= $16,266.97. CD BALANCE=5,369.75, PAY PAL 100 

VP’S:  Today Sandra VonBerg from Berkeley.  Quilter and Doll maker.  November  

Lecture from Chaotic Quilter Sharon.  Next month  – Quilt for Christmas.  A little 

confusion about 9 patch color.  No worries turn in the color you have. Sharon and 

Leslie encourage everyone to GET INVOLVED! 

HOSPITALITY:  Madelyn thanked everyone for the goodies and asked if there was 

anyone for October.  New member Sherry Stroll(sp) volunteered.  Thank you so much!  

We need some supplies – Krista will check the storage and make sure we get supplies. 

OPPORTUNITY QUILT:  Chris McClure showed everyone how many packets still 

haven’t been picked up.  Please members pick up and sell or purchase your tickets. 

RETREAT:  Marsha Linstad advised the pattern for the Sunday exchange will be 

available next month.  The block exchange will be different this year.  Create whatever 

6 ½” blocks you want and make 60. 

PARLIMINTARIAN:  Linda Feutz explained a proposed change to the by-laws, Article 

7.6.  The change involves members serving on the board.  The proposed change 

includes “except at the recommendation of the nominating committee and approval of 

the board”.  

NOMINATING COMMITTEE:  A committee has been established.  Joan Barber, 

Shirley Hansen and Mary Poeck.  The two members of the board are Leslie Vaughan 

and Sandy Hewitt. 

QUILT SHOW:  Rose Luce and Jamie McClenaghan filled us in on the progress and 

some time tables. 

 NEED MORE HELP ON SUNDAY PLEASE 

 DROP OFF QUILTS 11AM-1PM FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 23RD 



 PICK UP QUILTS 5PM-5:30PM SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 25TH 

 FREE ENTRY FOR MEMBERS WHO SERVE IN THE SHOW 2 – 2 HOUR 

SHIFTS 

 GUEST ARTIST JAIME WALLEN WILL BE GIVING LECTURES BOTH DAYS 

 WHEN YOU CHECK IN TO SERVE YOUR SHIFT(S) YOU WILL BE GIVEN A 

WRIST BAND 

 FOR THOSE SETTING UP ON FRIDAY – PLEASE BRING SMALL CARTS AND 

STEP LADDERS 

 IF YOU HAVE AN OVERSIZED QUILT – BRING YOUR OWN SHEET TO PUT 

ON THE FLOOR UNDER YOUR QUILT WHEN YOU CHECK IT IN. PUT YOUR 

NAME ON IT SOMEWHERE TO MAKE SURE IT GETS BACK TO YOU. 

 COUNTRY STORE DROP OFF IS AT 3PM FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 23RD. 

Additionally, Rose showed an orange zipper bag for $10 pre-filled with 12 tickets 

and a card you fill out before the show and when you enter you only need to turn in 

your card and drop your tickets into the item(s) you’re hoping to win!   

Everyone gets a cute little bag with admission the Advertisers donated with 

admission. 

“Quilt in the Valley” t-shirts are available in purple or lilac.  They probably won’t be 

available at the show.  Pre-order now. 

The “Man Cave” section has been turned into a demonstration area. Approximately 

every 30 minutes there will be a demonstration.  There will also be kits available for 

sale. Other Quilt Show things to get excited about – Otis Spunkmeyer will be baking 

cookies in the Hall!  It’s It’s ice cream will also be there!  There will also be food 

trucks!  Fat Salads – Taco Truck – Coffee Truck. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Health and Wellness Fair here at the Senior Center on 

Wednesday, October 5th. 

Meeting Adjourned by President Krista Lopez at 11AM. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Substitute Secretary Trudy Molina 

 

 

 

 

 



~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~Quilt show Rap 

up~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Quilt show 2016 has come to an end.. I want to 

personally thank 
everyone whom gave their time to help make this a 

wonderful 
event!! Without your support and hard work it wouldn't 

have been 
the Spectacular Event that it was. From the moment we 

opened the  
doors at Chardonnay Hall we were fast at work. It 

really is an amazing 
thing to watch the empty building come alive with 

quilts. All those 
beautiful quilts . We even survived the "Drape-a-

lanch" 
Those of you, and you know who you are that jumped 
in literally to put it all back together were truly 

amazing. 
It takes a village and I am truly in aww of your ability 

to 
get it done... I have so many people to thank 
Jamie ~ Cheryl ~ Nikki ~ Sharron ~ Leslie~ Shirley 

~Tami 
Denise ~ Cheri  S~ Pat ~ Mom ~ Trudy ~ Joanne 

~Barbara ~ 



Linda ~ Sue ~Krista ~ Sandy ~ Linda F ~ Sharron L  
 ~ Cheri ~  Quilts 2  Share ~ Opportunity Quilt ~ 
Kathy ~ Jerry ~Tim ~Michael ~ Mike ~ Silent 

Auction and Drawings 
Spin the Wheel ~ Ticket Booth ~ Kitchen ~ Docents ~ 

Setup Crew 
Take Down Crew ~ Cleanup Crew.. Home depot 

Crew. Baskets and 
gifts Crew. Quilt set up crew. Advertising and Mailing 

crew. 
Facebook shares. <3 <3 <3 
 I know I'm forgetting some names but let me tell you I 

appreciate 
each and everyone that showed up and were present . 
  
So many that helped make this a show to 
remember. 
Special thanks to Ann Feil whom brought in so 
many of the 
gift certificates and silent auction items.  
Truly from My Heart Thank you! 
I believe everyone that volunteered there 
time and 
talent are what made this event wonderful 
for everyone 
that attended!!  Rose........... 
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